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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE
2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

THURSDAY, APRIL 13, 2017 AT 9:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharon Wegner, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Earline Roth and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT:

Chairwoman Wegner reported that on Tuesday, March 28, 2017, a group of Hospitality Industry Workers attended the RTA monthly Board meeting to express concern about late night services to specific neighborhoods including New Orleans East and the West Bank.
Chairwoman Wegner reported that the RTA board was always interested in receiving feedback from all members of the community.  Approximately 3 years ago, RTA invested in a late evening survey of workers in the hospitality and medical industry and the result of the survey prompted the board to invest in over $13 million of expanded service to answer the needs as a result of the survey. Some of those improvements included:
· More late night service for overnight workers. 

· Doubled weekend bus service on 7 lines serving Gentilly, 9th Ward, NO East, Algiers. 

· Expanded overnight service on 9 lines. Earlier service on 5 lines, to get downtown by 5:00 a.m. 

· Extended 5 lines to serve downtown more directly, reducing travel times. 

· New, first-ever express service from downtown to airport.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that comments were heard regarding  #57-Franklin, the #80-Louisa, the #88-St. Claude/Jackson Barracks, and North Rampart Streetcar service. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the North Rampart Streetcar route has a total of six (6) service stops in each direction making these services accessible throughout the route.  A decision was made based on public feedback to reduce service stops on the #88-St. Claude/Jackson Barracks to give riders travelling farther distances to Canal Street an expedited ride to make downtown connections.  The service design provides residents along the Claiborne corridor, who had very limited service prior to October enhancements, with mobility options and this expanded the positive impact RTA could have across multiple communities and neighborhoods. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that prior to the launch of streetcar service on North Rampart and the route changes that complimented that service addition, the RTA held 9 public meetings and workshops to engage with the community and receive feedback.  This culminated in a public hearing with the community and at these workshops and meetings, three service proposals were presented to the community and all community feedback was considered into the service implementation and the most favored proposal was implemented. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that since the service enhancement in October of 2016, ridership on all referenced lines has increased through March 2017. Ridership on the #57-Franklin is up 2.5%. On the #80-Louisa, ridership has increased 2%, and on the #88-St. Claude/Jackson Barracks it has increased 4%. 

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

Justin Augustine reported that staff was seeking money for the East New Orleans Transit Center, a circulator bus and staff was trying to finalize with FEMA the money needed to complete the Algiers Park N Ride.

Justin Augustine reported that staff had a great meeting with the Coast Guard and learned what was needed regarding the new ferry and he said the Coast Guard has the right to inspect the boats and, if anything was found during an inspection, they could shut down the boats at any given time.


Justin Augustine reported that the Coast Guard will work with the builders of the new boats to make sure the builders adhere to the Coast Guard rules and regulations. 
OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews reported that chargeable accidents per 100,000 miles for March for fixed route were 1.37, rail was 7.31 and paratransit was 2.62.
Brendan Matthews reported that hotspots were identified along certain routes where the Operators continue to have accidents and that the Operations Department can start mitigating these preventable accidents and these preventable accidents were happening to operators with less than 2 years of service.  
Brendan Matthews reported that staff was tailoring a program for the operators having the accidents and staff was also consulting other transit properties to see how they handle the same situation.

Brendan Matthews reported that when the streetcars are in traffic they don’t have any accidents but when the streetcars are in the neutral ground and by unguarded crossings that’s when the majority of the accidents occur.

Brendan Matthews reported that staff was working with Kevin Lawson, LADOTD Section Safety Oversight (SSO) Project Manager, to find funding and to work with State Traffic Engineers to help with the issues the streetcars were having with the unguarded crossings and staff was trying to educate motorists about streetcar crossings.
Brendan Matthews reported that when staff talks about preventability of accidents, it does not necessarily means that the operators were at fault; staff was stating that the operators did not do everything that they were trained to do to prevent an accident.

Brendan Matthews reported that the LIFT operators with less tenure were hitting more fixed objects when leaving the different centers.
Brendan Matthews reported that the training that the operators received was specific to the type of vehicle they drive.
In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that when fixed route operators move to paratransit they handle the LIFT buses as if there were driving a fixed route vehicle.
In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that she was correct in saying that people were hitting streetcars because they were not paying attention when driving.

Justin Augustine reported that the streetcars have the right of way in the neutral ground and motorists should stop and let the streetcars pass.
Brendan Matthews reported that the Public Relations Department was informing the public to be aware of the streetcars with Public Service Announcements.

Brendan Matthews reported that staff will change the signs on the line to different colors so motorists will always be aware of the signs. 

Commissioner Gardere stated that streetcar safety should be a part of the Strategic Mobility Plan.
Justin Augustine reported that the traffic cameras should be used to ticket motorists that violate the streetcar rules.
Brendan Matthews reported that during the month of March, Passengers Per Revenue Hour for streetcars was up by 47 passengers per hour.
Brendan Matthews reported that next month staff would report on the final numbers for the French Quarter Fest but, as of today, there was a 1.33% increase in ridership over last year and the RTA moved 245,000 passengers during the festival and there were no accidents on Canal Street during the festival.

Brendan Matthews reported that On Time Performance on buses was 73.2%, streetcars were 65.5% and paratransit was 83.2%.

Brendan Matthews reported that there was a major construction project taking place on St. Charles Avenue which was affecting the On Time Performance of the streetcars.
Brendan Matthews showed a slide identifying the routes most negatively affected by drops in On Time Performance which
h were the routes that use the Crescent City Connection.
Commissioner Roth stated that when Executive Management comes down hard on the operators, the operators take it out on the passengers.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that the Board spent $13 Million to implement new service and staff was currently addressing the unique situation regarding the hospitality workers.


Brendan Matthews reported that the total number of in-service mechanical road calls for the month of March were Bus-41, Streetcar 2 and Paratransit 1.

Brendan Matthews reported that during the month of March the number of miles between mechanical failures system-wide was 16,705 miles.


Brendan Matthews reported that during the month of March, the miles between mechanical failures system-wide were 15,408 miles.
Brendan Matthews reported that the Average Time on Hold was 1 minute and 46 second; Time to Close a Complaint averaged 1.95 days for 299 complaints; Abandoned Calls were at 11.04%.
Brendan Matthews reported that detours needed to be advertised in a timely manner so that the passengers are aware beforehand.
Brendan Matthews reported that the Operations Department put together a Packet Reference Guide for employees to help them answer the different questions that they may be faced with during a normal work day.

Chairwoman Wegner thanked Brendan Matthews for presenting such a detailed report to the committee.

PARATRANSIT AND ADA REPORT 
Gary Jones reported the following:

· Trips requested = 23,451
· Trips Completed = 18,395
· Total Passengers = 19,253
· Total hours = 11,536
· On-Time Performance 83.20%
· Trips Cancelled = 5,059
· Trips Denied = 0
· Active Clients = 1,159
 
· No Shows = 906
· Cancelled at the Door =300
· Total No Shows = 1,206
· Advance Cancellations = 1,624
· Same Day Cancellations = 3,094
· Late Cancellations = 15
· User Error Cancellations = 137
· Site Closure Subscription Cancellations = 189
· Total Cancellations = 5,059
· Missed =23
· Missed T = 0
· Total Missed = 23
Gary Jones reported on the following:
· Dispatch Training on Customer Service, KPI, ensuring that we go from - Effective to Efficient
· Consumer meeting was held; positive and negative feedback was received and responded to
· Operators quarterly safety meetings were held separate from the fix route and streetcar operators to pin point paratransit issues.  Wheelchair securements and safety were the main topics.
· Operators had the summer pick and 3 new routes were added to Paratransit routes to provide a better on-time performance and greater availability during peak service hours.
· Daily safety announcements are being made throughout each day to increase safety awareness. 
· 4 new routes were added to the current Paratransit Routes.
In response to Commissioner Roth, Gary Jones reported that Silverine Ambeau has taken over the LISTEN System and Lisa Gilberti was training the Operators on how to handle passengers when they are waiting for them to board the bus.
Karen Sider’s ADA March Highlights were as follows:

· 23,451 Trips requested, 18,395 completed
· 107,503 Individuals paid the 40 cent reduced fare and 4,694 ADA clients rode free on Fixed Route 
· 1,930 persons in wheelchairs rode the system 
· 8,205 individuals places their bikes on buses
· There were eight (8) items generated through LISTEN system this month: seven complaints, and one commendation. 
Karen Sider reported that the ADA Office provided services to 771 individuals this month. Three hundred twenty-three (323) ID pictures were taken: 110 ADA/Paratransit, 89 senior, 97 Medicare replacement, and 27 fixed-route reduced fare cards.  An additional 448 people came in for applications or information.
Karen Sider reported that the eligibility section processed 167 ADA applications – approved 119, denied 19 and 29 applications are still being processed or had to be returned to the client or health care professional for more information.  Fixed Route received and processed 36 applications, and 92 ADA requests for applications were mailed.
Karen Sider reported that the Paratransit Services had 23,451 trips requested, completed 18,395 and had an on-time performance of 83.20%. 
Karen Sider reported that on fixed route, 107,503 individuals paid the 40 cent reduced fare and 4,694 ADA clients rode free. In addition, 1,930 persons in wheelchairs rode the system and another 8,205 individuals placed their bikes on the bus.
Seven complaints were filed this month through the LISTEN system. Major concerns expressed were driver attitudes, driver late and reckless operation of the vehicle.
Karen Sider reported that on March 22nd Commissioner Roth held her quarterly Consumer Meeting in the RTA Board Room from 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm.  Approximately 50 seniors attended to express their views on RTA Paratransit Service.
Karen Sider reported that a follow-up meeting was held with members of the staff at the Lighthouse for the Blind on April 11, 2017 at the Lighthouse facility – 123 State Street. Staff from RTA and Mel’s Transportation Services attended the meeting to address concerns raised by the workers and administrative staff. Concerns about late service were the main issues raised by persons traveling from New Orleans East and from the Westbank. A brief discussion ensued about vehicle reliability and availability, and the measures that RTA has taken to resolve the problems. The goal is to provide safe, efficient public transportation service, and to address their concerns as quickly and as effectively as possible. 
Karen Sider reported that the participants included Steven Neal, Lisa Gilberti, and Karen Wilson-Sider from RTA, and Melissa Falls, Danielle and Demon Williams from Mel’s Transportation.
Brendan Matthews reported that he does not have the necessary information Commissioner Roth requested regarding the passengers using credit cards for Paratransit. 

CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATE
STUDY/ANALYSIS PROJECTS:


Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the Algiers Park and Ride, Gotech was putting together the proposals and staff will present to the Board in May for approval.

ENGINEERING PROJECTS (FOR FUTURE CONSTRUCTION)

Martin Pospisil reported that the Carrollton/Claiborne Special Track Replacement (St. Charles Streetcar Line) received a small change order from the engineers and was waiting for the special track work package.

Martin Pospisil reported that the Riverfront Streetcar Line Special Track Replacement and Tamping will be presented to the Board at the next Board Meeting and awarded to Infinity, a Small Business On-Call Engineering Firm; it will take 5 months to complete the engineering phase.

Martin Pospisil reported that the Repair of the St. Charles Streetcar Line OCS and the A. Philip Randolph Facility – New SIS Inspection Pit Poles was assigned to a Small Business On-Call Engineering Firm.

Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the St. Charles Streetcar Line Downtown Loop Track Pavement Replacement, staff has received a proposal from CDM Smith and it was currently under review.


Martin Pospisil reported that changes were made to the interior of the Napoleon Facility and staff continues to work with CDM Smith and design changes were made and would be presented to the Board.

Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the water leak mitigations at the A. Philip Randolph Facility and ENO, proposals were received from CDM Smith that were over budget so they are working on revisions.

CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS:

Martin Pospisil reported that the Rampart/St. Claude Streetcar Expansion was in close-out phase and Parks and Parkway, the Sewerage and Water Board and the Department of Public Works accepted the project and issued a punch list to the contractor for signalization.

Martin Pospisil reported that the Carrollton Barn Renovation was moving forward and was scheduled to be completed today and the contractor was working on the punch list items.
Martin Pospisil reported that the Cemeteries Transit Center Streetcar Expansion was going very well and was in preconstruction phase and was working on the long lead items and the contractors were also working with the Department of Public Works on a detailed plan on the closing of the intersection.

Martin Pospisil reported that Earth Search completed the removal and review of the burials at the site and there were fewer burials than anticipated.
Martin Pospisil reported that presentations were put together to present to the major stake holders involved in this project explaining the importance of the project. 
Martin Pospisil reported that the A. Philip Randolph Facility – Electrical Modifications were in progress and should be finished by next month.

Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the UPT Bus Canopy Lighting, staff was waiting for the delivery and installation of the lighting.
FUTURE PROJECTS UNDER EVALUATION:
Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the Streetcar Expansion Riverfront to St. Claude & Elysian Fields to Press Street, HDR was the team picked for the project and negotiations are underway.
In response to Commissioner Tillery, Justin Augustine reported that the RTA does have the money needed to complete all the projects.

TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year, July 1.

Mark Major reported that on June 21, 2016, the RTA received authority from the FTA to move the Ferry Design from 30% to 60%.


Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of March were $1,059,002.91 and, less fare collected of $265,624.62, resulted in a net billing for the month of $793,378.29.


Mark Major reported that the quarterly insurance was paid during the month of March which is why there was a spike in the total expenses and the “Dry Dock’ Inspection was also done during the month of March.

Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of March was $1,295,490.40, less the net billing of $793,378.29, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $25,430.00; RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $62,101.00 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, were $77,626.00 which gives a March 2017 balance of $461,157.11 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 


Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 56,330 and there were 104 Scooters for a total of 56,437 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 329 pedestrians and 28,515 vehicles for a total of 28,844 passengers.


Mark Major reported that the Coast Guard was presented with the 60% Ferry Drawings and the Coast Guard had announced and unannounced inspections on the ferries and they found no issues and the ferries passed inspections.


In response to Commissioner Tillery, Mark Major stated that the Coast Guard can order a boat back to the dock until all the deficiencies are corrected and then return to inspect the boat again before it can return back into operations.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Mark Major stated that the hours of operations were Monday – Thursday, 6:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m., Friday 6:00 a.m. – to midnight, Saturday 10:30 a.m. to midnight and Sunday 10:30 a.m. – 10:00 p.m. and the Chalmette Ferry operates the same schedule seven days a week, 6:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Mark Major stated that the Coast Guard can inspect the ferries when passengers are aboard.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Mark Major stated that the security guard stationed at the ferry makes a sweep of the ferry terminal every trip and the ferry employees are trained to inspect the ferries.


Commissioner Roth stated that money should be found to have metal detectors installed for the ferry passengers to walk through.
MARKETING REPORT:

Angele Young gave a report on the 1st Quarter Pass Sales Report, 1st Quarter – GoMobile App Sales Report and 1set Quarter – Charter and Filming Sales Reports 
Angele Young reported that the “RTA is How I Roll” Campaign was doing very well with the highest number of impressions and clicks from digilant and Pandora.
Angele Young showed the Commissioners how the ads appear when people are listing to Pandora.

PUBLIC INFORMATION REPORT


Patrice Bell Mercadel reported on the following:
Transit Driver Appreciation Day
· Bus Operator Mary Lewis and Streetcar Operator Alex Green were chosen to represent RTA on behalf of all our Operations Department with radio personality and Spoken Word Artist Chuck Perkins’ The Conscious Hour live on-air in the WBOK 1230AM Radio studio. These two dedicated Operators gave our riders an inside view of the commitment we all hold to serving our community, how extensive RTA’s training and safety practices are, and why they LOVE being RTA operators.
· Announcements were made on all news media asking riders to give their favorite operators a thank you card from the website www.transitdriverday.com and show @NewOrleansRTA #HowIRoll on social media with the national campaign #TDAD.
· French Quarter Fest – repeated dissemination of info to all media and community associations from 3/31 - 4/6 and all Festival-goers were informed of detours, Jazzy Pass and GoMobile App fare offerings and Ferry schedules; as well as highly encouraged to choose public transportation to alleviate congestion and parking concerns.
How-To Bike & Ride with Doug MacCash & Jen Larino – NOLA.com
· http://www.nola.com/traffic/index.ssf/2017/03/rta_bus_bike_rack_new_orleans.html
· Story placed with NOLA.com reporters and veteran Bus Operator Francis Kelly on March 15th with a step-by-step video tutorial of how to mount your bike on the bus and ride with RTA. 
· All Bike & Ride FAQs are included in article and cross-promoted on all internal and external mediums: YouTube, Twitter, Internal Weekly Newsletter

Patrice Bell Mercadel gave a report on Media Reach & Ad Value Report for the First Quarter 2017.
Community Engagement/Interagency Relations

Hospitality Worker’s Committee
· Prior to and following the RTA Board meeting the Hospitality Worker’s Committee members attended, the PIO office communicated with the organizers to discuss their concerns and schedule a time to meet privately with the group.
· A meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 18, 2017 between key members of Transdev staff and the Committee to better assess their requests related to mobility. Members of Operations, planning, public information, and Strategic mobility will meet with the group.
· Hospitality Committee representatives have been informed in multiple emails and phone calls about our process for public meetings, workshops, input sessions, and the comprehensive survey of late evening downtown workers conducted recently.  Some of the improvements made as a result of this community outreach included;
· 160,000 new hours of service — 72% in expanded bus service and 28% in streetcar service. 
· Overall System wide RTA has invested approximately $13 million since September 2014.
· More hours of service for better timing on transfers and connections. 
· More express buses. 
· Opened Loyola Avenue line in January 2013. North Rampart/St. Claude Avenue line in fall of 2016.
· Improved connectivity of streetcars, buses and ferries for multi-modal access to neighborhoods
· Details about New Orleans East Service Expansions;
· NOE Owl 1am to 5am
· Broad bus runs 24 hours
· Increased rush hour, weekend and evening service on Broad bus
· Added evening and new weekend service on Hayne bus
Success Preparatory Academy
· Public Information Office is working in collaboration with the Operations and Success Preparatory Academy to provide an overview of transit to a group of special needs students who will be using the fixed route RTA system beginning May 1, 2017. 
National Association of Black Journalists
· Public Information Office attended a reception for the planning committee of the National Conference to meet with key organizers and national media in town to discuss the importance of transit in New Orleans and secure a partnership with the organization to insure media coverage by hundreds of minority media who will be visiting the city in August 2017.
Bike to Work Day NOLA 2017
· RTA partnered with Bike to Work day for the 2nd year in a row to provide the training bike rack as part of the events held on Wednesday, April 12.  Organizers taught bicyclists how to properly load their bikes and discussed the benefits of using a combination of biking and using RTA to get wherever their day takes them. 
In response to Commissioner Roth, Patrice Bell Mercadel stated that she has invited Paratransit and will invite someone from Karen Sider’s staff and will send Commissioner Roth the necessary information.

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 
None
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to adjourn the Operations and Administration Committee Meeting of April 13, 2017 at 10:23 a.m. 
